
REGULAR SEMI-MONTHLY MEETING 
October 9, 2018 

 

 The regular semi-monthly meeting of the Board of Supervisors, Hanover Township, 

Northampton County, was called to order by Chairman John Diacogiannis at the Hanover 

Township Municipal Building, 3630 Jacksonville Road, Bethlehem, PA, 18017 at 7:00 P.M. 

 

 Present were Supervisors Salvesen, Lawless, Prendeville, Diacogiannis, Engineer Brien 

Kocher, Solicitor Jim Broughal, and Township Manager John J. Finnigan, Jr. Supervisor Nagle 

was absent.  

   

 The Pledge of Allegiance was performed. 

 

 Upon motion of Mr. Salvesen, seconded by Mr. Prendeville the Board approved the 

Agenda. 

 

Mr. Salvesen aye, Ms. Lawless aye, Mr. Prendeville aye, Mr. Diacogiannis aye. 

 

 Upon motion of Mr. Salvesen seconded by Mr. Prendeville, the Board approved the 

minutes from the meeting of the Board of Supervisors dated September 25, 2018. 

 

Mr. Salvesen aye, Ms. Lawless aye, Mr. Prendeville aye, Mr. Diacogiannis aye. 

 

 Upon motion of Mr. Salvesen, seconded by Mr. Prendeville, the Board approved the list 

of bills and transfers dated September 25, 2018. 

 

Mr. Salvesen aye, Ms. Lawless aye, Mr. Prendeville aye, Mr. Diacogiannis aye.  

 

COURTESY OF THE FLOOR 

 

REPORT OF THE CHAIRMAN  

Mr. Diacogiannis spoke about the successful Fall Festival, and thanked the staff and volunteers.  

 

REPORT OF THE VICE_CHAIR 

Mr. Prendeville had nothing to report.  

 

SUPERVISOR’S COMMENTS 

 Mr. Nagle – Road District #1, was absent.   

 Mr. Diacogiannis– Road District #2, had nothing to report.  

 Mr. Salvesen – Road District #3, had nothing to report.  

 Ms. Lawless – Road District #4, Ms. Lawless reported that she, attended the 2nd meeting 

of the sub-committee for the Nazareth Area Municipal Comprehensive Plan Group. Ms. Lawless 

advised they will be gathering information about stakeholders within the Township. The second 

item of action is to gather plans from 2014 – Present regarding parks, open space, recreation and 

utilities for planning purposes. Ms. Lawless advised the next meeting is November 12 at 6 pm.  



 Mr. Prendeville – Road District #5, had nothing to report. 

 

PLANNING & ZONING 

 

ADMINISTRATION 

Colonial Regional Police Department 

 Ms. Lawless moved to authorize John Diacogiannis or John Nagle as Hanover 

Township's representatives on the Colonial Regional Police Commission to sign the Collective 

Bargaining Agreement. 

 

Mr. Prendeville seconded the motion. 

Mr. Salvesen aye, Ms. Lawless aye, Mr. Prendeville aye, Mr. Diacogiannis aye.  

 

Budget Presentation 

 The 2019 proposed budget was distributed to the Board.  
 

DEVELOPMENTS 

5210 & 5220 Jaindl Blvd. Griffin Land – Improvements Extension 

 Mr. Salvesen moved the Board grant the developer of 5210 & 5220 Jaindl Blvd an 

extension to April 17, 2019 to complete the improvements, per their letter dated October 1, 2018, 

and direct the Township Secretary to notify the developer of the Board’s action.  

 

Ms. Lawless seconded the motion. 

Mr. Salvesen aye, Ms. Lawless aye, Mr. Prendeville aye, Mr. Diacogiannis aye.  

 

PUBLIC WORKS 

 

COURTESY OF THE FLOOR 

 

STAFF REPORTS 

 Mr. Kocher – Engineer – had nothing to report. 

Mr. Broughal – Solicitor – had nothing to report.  

Mr. Milite – Public Works Director – Mr. Milite advised that leaf collection will begin 

late this year, October 22. Mr. Milite stated Old Airport Road / First Responders paving will 

begin October 11th.  

Mr. Finnigan – Township Manager – Mr. Finnigan advised PennDOT will be giving 

Hanover Township funds to have the intersection of Hanoverville Rd / Jacksonville repaired. Mr. 

Finnigan advised City of Bethlehem has received a grant to fix the sagging sewer lines, Hanover 

Township will be responsible for the overlay once the lines are fixed.   

 

Upon motion of Mr. Salvesen the Board adjourned at 7:18 PM.  

 

 

 

          Elizabeth D. Ritter 

                    Township Secretary 


